
 YOU ARE A BLESSING! 

Many times, mainly for sake of space, our gratitude for 

you, our supporters, is not mentioned in our prayer letters. 

That being said, I would like to personally thank each 

individual, family and church who faithfully upholds us 

and our ministry in prayer. 
Your prayers make a real 

difference! Thank you also 

for those who on a regular 

basis support this ministry 

financially. The last 25 years 

of ministry would not have been possible without your 

giving and interceeding for the Lott family as we serve 

here in Guatemala. YOU ARE A BLESSING! 

PASTORS’ CAMP A SUCCESS! 

Our annual Pastors’ Camp was a blessing as well this year. 

Due to an emergency in his church, our speaker for camp 

last year was unable to come at the last minute. After 

talking to the pastors who help me organize the camp, we 

decided to invite Pastor Mark Thrift of Parkwood 

Baptist Church in Houston, TX, back for this year’s 

camp. This year’s theme was “Take Heed Unto 

Thyself…” with 

the focus being 

the importance 

of taking care in 

our personal, 

family and 

ministry lives so 

as to remain a 

faithful servant 

of the Lord. 

We had 87 pastors and laymen in attendance. Bro. Mark 

did a wonderful job of challenging the men in each of those 

areas, and in stirring our hearts to “keep on keepin’ on” in 

our service for Jesus! 

YOUTH CAMPS IN MEXICO 

Usually every year to a year and a half, God allows me the 

opportunity to travel to Mexico to minister among the 

churches of Chiapas that were planted and have grown 

under the ministry of my father-in-law, Dr. Milton Martin. 

This year Beth and I both got to go! (Being “empty 

nesters” has its perks!) We traveled for 16 days, and I 

preached or taught 40 messages in just 12 days at two 

youth camps (of 274 and 126 young people, 

respectively) and seven different churches! Praise the 

Lord there were 23 

professions of faith 

and three answering 

the call of God to 

preach! What a great 

trip!  

Being a missionary can 

be hard at times, but the 

rewards are truly worth every effort. The flesh may become 

weak, but the spirit indeed is willing and anxious to see 

what the Lord is going to do next! 

A FAMILY NOTE 

We are thankful that God has safely brought our son, 

Timothy, back to the United States after a six-month 

deployment in the Middle East! Although this time he 

was not imminently in harm’s way (as he was in 

Afghanistan), we are grateful that he is back in Georgia!  
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